Jordan Township 
March 18,2020

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk Patricia Nemecek treasurer, Trustees Steven Houtman & Kevin King

Meeting Called to order with pledge of allegiance by Morris at 6:00 P.M.

Motion to approve the minutes was made by Houtman second by Nemecek with all in favor

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid Bills report was acknowledged

Motion to pay bills was made by Houtman second by Nemecek with all in favor
Commissioner Lavanway sent a report on the county.

Old Business

· King reported that the meeting for the ambulance authority would be May 20 2020

· Houtman reported that people are cleaning up.  There are still issues with a fence on 32 and with Clark’s on Mount Bliss

· The budget was amended to correct mistakes found by Nemecek

· Theibert reported on the new computer for elections.  Also asked to have the computer at the hall which is used for the sign to have windows 10 plus Microsoft Suite put onto it so that this computer can be used by the BOR.  This will be just under $200.00 Motion made by Houtman second by King with all in favor.

· Keller the assessor reported on changes that the state has set for the BOR. He will also take the township computer after the upgrades and have BS&A installed on it.
New Business

· Theibert reported on the purchase of new envelopes for absent voting ballots

· Morris reported about dead trees that need to be removed from Morris cemetery.  All were in favor of this.

· Theibert reported that she has sent in the paperwork for the insurance policy for the township.

· Theibert will get bids for a new furnace for the hall and report back to the board.  The furnace had gone out several times during the election.  Theibert had a furnace repair company out that found a crack going into the heat exchanger.

· Theibert asked that the old computer be given to Nemecek.  This computer was given to the township for elections and is no longer usable.  It will not support the Windows 10 the state requires.

Public Comment 

· Nemecek reported that the taxes will be going out and asked about information for the newsletter.  It was decided to do the newsletter only for the winter taxes go out and that information about the blight ordinance and the cleanup day would be entered.

Adjourn 7:14 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                               Donna Theibert Clerk
